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Waverley Council Response Report to requests from 30 August 2023 North Bondi Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

30 August 
2023 

Return and Earn Update – Council not going 
to reinstall units at Bondi Beach.  
Ac�on: The mee�ng agreed we need to 
insist that Council consider finding loca�ons 
for the units in this local Bondi Beach area. 

The Execu�ve Manager of Environment Sustainability stated Council is 
not responsible for the Return and Earn Scheme. Council have been in 
touch with Tomra who have said that they are looking to secure 
addi�onal return and earn loca�ons in the Waverley LGA but have not 
provided details. 
 
It is noted that there is a Return and Earn drop off point at North Bondi 
available for the local community. For more informa�on, please see the 
link here.  
 
Please refer below for the collec�on numbers for the Bondi Junc�on and 
Diamond Bay collec�on points: 
 

G1715 Diamond Bay Bowling 
Club 

RCP R1 12965 

G1705 Return and Earn 
Express Bondi Junction 

RCP R3 623951 

Planning, 
Sustainability 
and Compliance 

Complete 

30 August 
2023 

Bondi Pavilion Public Events Matildas – The 
Chair noted his attendance at public Matilda 
live events at the Pavilion and commented 
they were very successful and well attended.   
Action: The Meeting agreed the Chairman 
write to Council congratulating them on this 
initiative and that they continue to do it in 
future for other significant events. 

Chair to write to General Manager, Emily Scott. With Precinct 
 

Complete 

30 August 
2023 

Flyer Distribution - Several meeting 
participants advised they didn’t receive the 
flyer.   
Action: Request Council review distribution 
method 

As previously advised in Council’s Response Report to the North Bondi 
Precinct in February 2023, Precinct meetings are advertised through the 
following channels: 

• Flyers  
• Waverley Council Website – Events + Precinct Webpage  
• Waverley Council eNewsletter – Waverley Weekly  

General 
Business Unit 

Complete 

https://returnandearn.org.au/return_point/north-bondi-grocer/
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• Waverley Council Facebook Page  
• The Beast (Monthly)  

 
It is noted that every month Council advises the distribution company of 
any areas that have not received flyers.  
 
Alternatively, Precincts have the option to work with Council to arrange 
for the distribution of the flyers in their area via the Precinct. Please 
contact the Community Liaison Coordinator if this is an alternative the 
Precinct wish to pursue.    

30 August 
2023 

Broken pipe @ bottom of ramp 4 on Bondi 
Beach – Council still have not answered the 
question with respect to its legality.  
Resolved: The Chairman continue to chase 
the matter up. 

The North Bondi Precinct Convenor has discussed this item with a Council 
officer and an update with be made available.  

Assets and 
Operations  
 

In 
progress 

30 August 
2023 

North Bondi Bus Terminus –  
Action: The Meeting agreed to ask Council to 
attend next Meeting and that the Secretary 
include on the Agenda for the next OCTOBER 
MEETING. 

The project will not be ready for presentation by the date of your 
Precinct meeting on Wednesday, 25 October 2023. 

Planning, 
Sustainability 
and Compliance 

Complete 

30 August 
2023 

Toilets at rear of Bondi Surf Club - remaining 
until the end of Summer.  
Action: Cl Leon Goltsman – said he would 
follow this up.  

Councillor Leon Goltsman has followed this matter up and will provide 
and update at the next Precinct meeting.  

Cr Leon 
Goltsman 

Complete 

30 August 
2023 

Service Road Depot back of Pavilion - The 
meeting agreed that Council could organise 
this properly.  
Action: That the Chairman follow this up. 

The Executive Manager of Major Projects advised that Council is currently 
working on a strategy to relocate the staff from Park Drive, it is likely that 
this project will commence after summer. 

Assets and 
Operations 
 

Complete 
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Date Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

30 August 
2023 

Use of air conditioning units  
A member discussed an issue regarding the 
use of air conditioning units adjacent to his 
property, and explained how he has been 
dealing with Council. He would like Council 
to clearly articulate guidelines around 
acceptable air conditioning use. 
Action: The Meeting agreed that the Chair 
follow this issue up on behalf of the Precinct. 

The Precinct Chairman undertook to follow up this matter and has 
written a letter to Council. An update will be made available once 
received.  

With Precinct 
 

In 
progress 

30 August 
2023 

School signage 
Luke noted concerns with the end of school 
sign travelling westbound on Blair Street and 
(separately) inconsistent signage on Glenayr 
Avenue.  
Action: the Chairman agreed to follow up. 

With respect to the school sign travelling westbound on Blair Street, 
could the Precinct please confirm that the location in the below image is 
the area you are enquiring about. To assist, could you please provide as 
much detail as possible.  
 

 
 
Please also note that Council’s Senior Project Manager has advised that 
they are investigating the school signs outside Beach Road Hotel.  
 

Planning, 
Sustainability 
and Compliance  

In 
progress 

ACTION 
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30 August 
2023 

Vicars Lane Flooding Council’s Infrastructure Programs Coordinator has advised that Council 
has completed design options for the rectification but have not yet 
confirmed budget availability or discussed timing to deliver.  

Planning, 
Sustainability 
and Compliance 

In 
progress 

30 August 
2023 

Garbage Trucks – Pothole Monitoring  
 

At this stage, Council has no plans to implement this initiative. If the 
circumstances change, Council will inform the Precinct accordingly.   

Planning, 
Sustainability 
and Compliance 

Complete 

Next Meeting: 25 October 2023 
 


